MEMO

To:  Members of the City Council
From: Daniel O’Rourke, Chief of Water Divisio@
Date: June 28, 2019

Re:  Quarterly Report

Pursuant to PCO-8-14 Sub A, The Water Division is pleased to present
the following quarterly report regarding specific items referenced in the
resolution. They are as follows:

1. Currently, specifications for requests for proposals are being prepared
which will be advertised after July 1, 2019 relative to a live inspection
of the 30/24” line on Pettaconsett Ave which travels from Cranston
under the Pawtuxet River, Routes 95 and 37 and traveling east on
Lincoln Ave to Post Rd.

2. Lead and Copper testing for both the main system and Potowomut
will begin in July 2019 and must be completed by mid-September
2019. Testing is required again this year because the Providence
Water Supply Board exceeded the required overall limits as required
by the federal Environmental Protection Agency.

3. All required water work improvements on the Governor Francis
sewer project have been completed as of June 2019.

4. It is anticipated that the 102” aqueduct line will be placed in service
by mid July 2019. This will assist in the redirecting flows from the
plant and likely increases pressure in certain parts of the water system.

If you have any questions, please contact me directly at 921-9734.



